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County General Fund 
 
The County’s General Fund revenues for the second quarter of fiscal year (FY) 2013 are 
$54.5 million as of December 31, 2012.  Last year’s second quarter General Fund 
revenues were $54.2 million.  See page 5 for a comparative General Fund revenue chart.  
General Fund expenditures for the second quarter of FY 2013 are $46.2 million, which 
compares to last year’s second quarter general fund expenditures of $45.1 million.  See 
page 8 for a comparative General Fund expenditure chart. 
 
The $.3 million increase in revenues and $1.1 million increase in expenditures are mostly 
the result of the following factors: 
 

1. The County’s revenues are $.3 million more as of December 31, 2012 as 
compared to December 31, 2011.  The South Carolina State Aid distribution 
increased by $1.0 million to Beaufort County as a result of the 2010 United States 
Census population increase within the County.  The $1.0 million increase within 
State Aid to the County was partially offset by a $0.6 million decrease within 
current ad valorem tax revenues.  This decrease is mostly a matter of timing, as 
total FY 2013 current tax collections as of January 15, 2013 totaled $62.7 million, 
which compares to $62.6 million as of January 15, 2012. 

 
2. The $1.1 million increase in General Fund expenditures is the result of the $1.2 

million increase in personnel expenditures. This was primarily caused by the 2% 
cost of living adjustment granted to County employees as a part of the FY 2013 
budget and the corresponding increases within the County’s State Retirement 
System contributions and federal withholdings. 

 
In conclusion, the County’s General Fund balance is within the mid-year FY 2013 
budgeted range.  Administration expects the rate of expenditures in the second half of FY 
2013 to stay at the levels of the first half.  Revenues are expected to stay roughly even 
with FY 2012, as ad valorem tax collections are expected to be slightly lower than FY 
2012, however this will be offset by larger State Aid revenues within FY 2013.  The 
County will continue to monitor both rates of expenditures and revenue collections and 
notify Council of any material changes. 












































































